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Board of Regents

Tenure

Congratulations to our newly tenured faculty: Amber Donnelli, Tami Gailey, Tom Reagan, and Sharon Sutherland.  

Budget

There have been so many changes regarding the budget since the Board of Regents meeting that what happened there has largely been undone or redone.  For example, the Regents voted to remove consolidation from the required plans that institution presidents had to prepare.  Then, not long after the board meeting, institutions were told that the legislature was requiring that planning piece to go forward.  It is a rollercoaster.     

There will be a special Board of Regents meeting on April 8th at 9:00 a.m. that will focus entirely on the budget.  

Nominations for Chair Elect

Nominations for chair elect are officially opened during the second to last regular meeting of senate (this one) and are open through the executive committee meeting just prior to the last spring semester senate meeting (Friday, May 6th).  The chair elect will serve as senate chair during academic year 2012-13.   Please contact any member of the executive committee with nominations. 

Tenure Home

A couple of weeks ago, I forwarded to faculty an opinion from Bart Patterson, system attorney, about tenure home.  The document basically outlines that you are a tenured faculty member in your department, not at the college.  This question surfaced last year when UNR suffered faculty cuts.  During the regularly scheduled meeting between faculty senate chairs and Mr. Patterson, the community college chairs asked about our situation in which we have no official departments.   Are we tenured at our college because we are all one academic unit?  Mr. Patterson said he would have to look into that before responding.  I will keep you posted. 
Budget Issues
E-mails sent from President Diekhans, Cyd McMullen (curricular review chair), and me are the most up-to-date information we have about the budget news.  I know there are a lot of emails coming your way, but there is a lot of information to get out, and sometimes the information changes quickly.  As always, contact your faculty representatives on either committee for clarification, suggestions, questions, etc.  All members are representing the whole college. 
